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St Berna
detteôs 

School 

No.2 Friday, 14th February, 2014 

Dear Parents,  

 

Today we celebrated our Opening Mass with 

Fr J.J  as we gave thanks to God for our new 

school year and asked for his blessings for the 

challenges and rewards that lie ahead of us. 

We welcomed our new members of staff ɬ 

Mrs Borg (KW), Miss Teylan(2B)  and Mr 

Painter (I.T). We were also able to surprise  

Fr J.J with some balloons as we celebrated his 

big birthday.  

 

Our 14 new School Leaders were 

commissioned and our Year 6 Student 

Leaders were also commissioned as leaders 

of the school. It was lovely to see so many of 

our parents joining us as one community for 

this beautiful liturgy.  
 

School Song  
 

Like St Bernadette we follow 

the star of Jesus Christ 

Together with our friends 

we walk in the lighté.where we find our 

strength through gentleness; 

strong in spirit and gentle of heart 

And together we do our best 

to follow Jesus Christ 

 

 

This week and next, the teachers are hosting Parent 

Information Sessions. These are an opportunity to not only 

hear from the teachers about the learning programmes for 

the year but for you to ask questions to clarify your 

understanding of how the teachers and children learn in the 

classrooms together. We know that when teachers and 

parents work together the learning outcomes for children 

are enhanced. Teachers and parents then, have a 

responsibility to communicate openly and positively. In 

these early weeks of the school year take the time to meet 

your childôs teacher and discuss with your child the exciting 

elements of transitioning to their new class and teacher. As 

teachers and parents we celebrate all the children at St 

Bernadetteôs. 
 

 

Reflection 

Children may be likened to a handful of 

flowers 

At first they may seem more similar than 

different in many respects 

Place these seeds in the Earth and nourish 

them 

As they grow and mature, their differences 

become marked, 

Some remain small and delicate while others 

are large and brilliant. 

Some bloom early and some late 

One thing they have in common: 

Under good conditions they all bloom and 

have their own beauty   

                       

Mrs. Leanne NettletonðPrincipal 
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School Notes and Emails  
As we continue with our óenvironmental focusô at St Bernadetteôs with regards to paper use, we will be using the 
email facility to notify parents more and more rather than via paper.  All excursions and notes that require a reply 
slip will still continue to be sent home via your child.  Other information notes ie. Grade overviews, P&F notices 
etc, will be sent via your nominated e-mail address. 
 
It is therefore important that you regularly check your emails for any information sent from the school.  All school 
notes are uploaded to our website: Parents/Notes from School/then your grade or whole school. 
 

Early Years Assessment  
All schools in the Parramatta Diocese will be conducting testing on the Kindergarten and Year 
One children this term.  This is an important source of data for the Catholic Education Office and 
most importantly for our teachers as they prepare learning programmes for our children.  The 
assessments provide information for the teachers about the starting points for the learning of each child.  The 
Catholic Education Office provides release for the classroom teachers to do this testing. 
 
Uniform  
St. Bernadetteôs has a fine reputation in the wider community and the way in which our children wear the school 
uniform reflects on all students.  Parents are urged to ensure that their children are wearing the uniform 
correctly.  A number of children have commenced school this year wearing fluro and brightly coloured sports 
joggers.  These joggers do not meet the requirement for a ñbasically white sports shoeò.  Coloured shoe laces 
are also not part of the school uniform.  Parents are asked to please support the uniform code. 
 
Before and After School Care  
Parents of children who currently attend Before and After School Care are reminded that they can only attend 
care on the days that they are officially booked in.  Please do not just tell your child to go to After School Care 
if you have not prebooked your childôs place.  This especially applies to those children who attend on a casual 
basis. 
 

From the Principal: 

School Values Awards  

Term 4, 2013  
 

It gives me great pleasure to announce the 

recipients of last termõs School Values Awards 

sponsored by Century 21, Castle Hill.   

These awards are presented to two children 

who are nominated for living our core values 

of respect, honesty, care and compassion, 

forgiveness and tolerance. 
 

Congratulations to: 

                    Natalie Hadchiti in 5B (2013) 

                    Luciana Romanski in 2G (2013) 

LITERACY TIP  
Listening to others read develops key understanding and skills, such as an appreciation 

for how a story is written and familiarity with book conventions, such as ñonce upon a 

timeò and ñhappily ever afterò (Bredekamp et al., 2000).  Reading aloud demonstrates 

the relationship between the printed word and meaningðchildren understand that  

print tells a story or conveys informationï and invites the listener into a conversation 

with the author.  Read aloud to your child as frequently as is possible. 



          WHATõS NEW  

     AND  

WHATõS ON  

  AT ST. BERNADETTEõS 

 
 

 

 
Chat to a Champ 

Year One have been closely following the Winter Olympics and researching all 

that this involves.  Next week they will be participating in ñChat to a Champò.  

They will be part of a live webchat via Google Hangouts with Aerial Skier Lydia 

Lasila.  The children will talk live to Lydia about her experience in Sochi and be 

able to ask her questions.  They are really looking forward to this.   
 

Tackling Bullying  

Players from the Parramatta Eels will be visiting Years 3 and 4 on Monday 

February 24 as a part of the NRL community project focused on ñTackling 

Bullyingò. 

 

Wanderers Skills Clinic 

Players from the Wanderers Soccer Team will visit St. Bernadetteôs to work with 

Years 2 and 3 for a soccer skills clinic on Friday 28th March. This should be a 

great opportunity for the children to work with some of their idols. 

 

Waratahs Clinic 

The Australian Rugby Union are coming to St. Bernadetteôs in Term 2 to run skills 

clinics with all classes K-6.  They are booked in for two days, K-3 on Friday, 

16thMay, and Years 4-6 on Friday, 23rd May. 

 

Lunchtime Percussion Group 

A group of Year 4 students interested in percussion will participate in lunchtime 

Percussion Workshops each Wednesday with Mrs. Evans.  We look forward to 

their inaugural performance during Catholic Schools Week. 

 

Choir  

Mrs. Donnelly and Mrs. Huber will again coordinate our School Choir throughout 

the year.  Choir auditions have been held this week. 
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WEEK 4   

Mon, 17th Feb  8.30am Assembly  

7pm Yr 5 Parent Info. Evening  

Tues, 18th Feb Dance Fever  

1.10pm Choir  

7pm Yr 2 Parent Info. Evening ñ

Library 

Wed, 19th Feb  7pm Kindy Parent Info. 

Eveningñin Yr 5 Learning 

Space  

7.45pm P&F Mtg ñLibrary  

Thurs, 20th Feb 7pm Yr 3 Parent Info. Evening ñ

Library 

Coming Dates  Celebrating Talents  
Congratulations to Annalise Besters in 3W who competed 
at the Showcase National Dance Championship on the 
Gold Coast in January.  She placed 1st in singing, Gold 
award for Jazz and Gold in the Supreme Group Challenge 
for musical theatre. 

Social Skill: for helping others in need at St Bernadetteôs 

Class  Student of the Week  Student of the  
Week 

Social Skill Award  

KB Thomas McGinty Mia Khoudair Isabella Long 

KG Leah Symin Joshua Zeaiter Keira McLean 

KW Charlie Akle Bridget Clemente Sienna Kahawaty 

1B Meleni Ariyanayagan Aiden Ashkar Tyler Beames 

1G Joshua Foo Charlotte Lee Sarah Jacinto 

1W Anna Weppner Andre Meyer Daniella Jelwan 

2B Blake Walsh Marisa Frketic Aimee Coulter 

2G Timothy Kelly Victoria Buscall Aaliyah Symin 

2W Nicholas Peharda Chloe Henrico Thomas Cartwright 

3B Isaac Kelly Patrick Stennett Bailey Thom 

3G Marcus Tchetchenian Mischa Timbrell Logan Ragno 

3W Amy Saad Sebastian Akle Darcey Sullivan 

4B Samuel Antoun Makenzie Baxter William Jamison 

4G Daniel Mayer Rebecca Durney-Steel Lochlan Dias 

4W Liam Rushe Mariah Lopez Georgiana Haywood 

5B Georgi  Togher Matthew Hurst Brendan Nguyen 

5G Jemma Hullick Holly Bounassif Christian Barakat 

5W Ashleigh Bayssari Quinlan Gooley Christian Carlo-Stella 

6B Alexander Muscat Benjamin Berkeley Natalie Hadchiti 

6G Aiden Conlin Samantha Parsons Nicola Rakuljic 

6W Greta Chien Antony Radman Billie Lloyd-James 

Congratulations to the following 

PRINCIPAL½S AWARDS: 
 

 

Ashleigh Lourey 2B (2013)  

 

 

Social Skill for 

Weeks 4 and 5: For 

helping others in 

need at St. 

Bernadette's.  

Our first Australian saint 

Sr. Mary MacKillop said, 

òNever see a need 

without doing something 

about itó. 

At St Bernadetteõs you will 

find this quote in every 

classroom and it reminds 

us that if you help others 

they will help you.  If we 

see someone in need we 

offer assistance or go to a 

teacher for help, this 

allows all of the children at 

St Bernadetteõs to feel safe 

and cared about.  In using 

our friendship skills and 

working together and 

making sure that you do 

your part as well as you 

can, you not only help 

others in need, you help 

everyone in the school 

community and your 

home. 

Kathy Watt  
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PLEASE NOTE:  
RE: AFTERNOON 
           PICKUP 
Parents are advised 
that there is no 
parking in the 
bottom teachersô carpark. 

Other  Items of Interest 

UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform Shop will be open on 
Tuesday, 18th February between 8.00am 
and 10.00am.   

R.I.P.  ÀÀ  Our prayerful sympathy is extended 

to the Drogaris family Olivia in 1 Gold, 

following the recent passing of 

her grandfather.  May he rest in 

peace. 

Lollipopôs  Playland 
 

Lollipopôs - a local playland and café - 
is supporting St Bernadetteôs.  For 
every dollar spent at Lollipopôs on 

entry fees or a party, they will donate 
10 cents to our school.    

 

The Hills Leisure Centre,  

10 Hudson Avenue,  

Castle Hill   Ph: 9680 8868 

www.lollipopsplayland.com.au/castlehill 
 

TUCKSHOP ROSTER FOR:  Week 4 Term 1  

Parent helpers please arrive at 10.25am for recess 

and 12.45pm for lunch  

Monday Recess  

 Lunch Monique Bains 

Tuesday  Recess  

 Lunch  

Wednesday  Recess Lynley Walker  

 Lunch  

Thursday  Recess  

 Lunch Jennifer Parsons  

Friday  Recess Lena De Guzman 

 Lunch Lena De Guzman 

Thank you for your help and support in the Tuckshop.  

It is very much appreciated.  

Did you move house, get a new mobile, 
change job/work number etc over the 
holidays?  If so, please let us have your 
new details. 

Student Banking Programme 2014 
Our Commonwealth Bank student banking 

programme has started for Term 1.  Our infant 

classes brought home an information pack briefly 

outlining the programme and the new gifts the 

children are able to redeem for Term 1 and the 

coming terms. 

 

Each weekly deposit the child receives a silver 

token on their 10th deposit the existing 9 silver 

tokens and the 10th can be converted to a GOLD 

token. When your child has reached this stage, 

they are able to redeem their 10 tokens for the gift 

for that term if they wish.  

 

Deposits can be as little as a dollar. Cheques must 

be made out to the child that is banking it meaning 

NO third party cheques thank 

you. 

 

The weekly programme is a 

wonderful introduction to help 

and share with our   

children the importance and benefits of saving.  

To open an account for your child please visit any 

Commonwealth Bank branch.  

3ÏÌɯÊÏÐÓËɀÚɯÉÐÙÛÏɯÊÌÙÛÐÍÐÊÈÛÌɯÐÚɯÙÌØÜÐÙÌËɯÈÕËɯ×ÓÌÈÚÌɯ

ÈÚÒɯÍÖÙɯÛÏÌɯȿÚÊÏÖÖÓɯÉÈÕÒÐÕÎɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔÔÌɀɯÈÊÊÖÜÕÛȭ  

Your child will be issued with their own student 

number by us when they make their first deposit 

through the school.  The next school newsletter 

will explain how this generates fundraising for our 

school.   

 

Tuesday is banking day.  Deposit books are 

handed to the class teacher at roll call and returned 

by end of day. PLEASE fill in deposit slip with the 

correct money to be banked that day.     

Happy saving!   

 

Therese Qasabian & Pam Waters 

Banking coordinators   



St  Bernadetteõs School News                                                                                                                  5 

 

 

 

Many thanks to the wonderful band of 
helpers who worked so hard on Friday 
night to make sure that the Kindy and 
new families to the school were all well 
fed and watered at the Welcome BBQ. A 
huge thank you to Year 1 parents:  

Carolyn Lincoln, Craig Stevens, Amber 
McLean, Melanie Smith, Cherie Ann 
Kelly, Sue Ballesty, Brooke Vickers, Lara 
Thom, Karen Lee, Nicola Overend, Lucy 
Losurdo, Leone Mizzi, 
Cathy Hennessey, Rania 
Homsi, Davina Pratt, 
Michelle Robertson, 
Nicole Barone, Tanya 
Giallonardo, Mari Meyer, Taryn Guy, 
Adrienne McGovern, Elissa Miller, Jade 
Cooper, Alice Bradshaw and to our 
dedicated P&F members: Jeff Younis, 
Rachel Gibb, Bernadette Rushe and Ann 
Hishion. You all demonstrated the great 
community spirit that St Bernadette's is 
known for.  

Thanks very much! 

P&F Hospitality  

 

 

P&F MEETING  

 

WEDNESDAY 19TH FEBRUARY  

 

7.45PM  IN THE LIBRARY  

 

All parents are welcome to attend the P&F 

Meeting.  It is a great way for our new parents 

to become involved and meet new friends. 

 

Hope to see you there! 

 

The P&F meeting is directly after the 

Kindergarten Parent Information Night so 

please stay and join in the fun. 
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Child Protection  

A reminder for parents who are required to 
ôUPDATEõ their child protection and for 
ôNEWõ parents to the school. 
 
It is a Diocesan requirement that parents who volunteer at 
school must complete the CEO Online Child Protection 
Module.  This training is available online at: 
http://childprotection.parra.catholic.edu.au and MUST be 
completed every two years. 
 
All parents must have completed the above prior to helping 
in the classroom, on excursions, sport days, tuckshop, 
uniform shop or any help around the school. 

STUDENT EXEMPTIONS: Parents please note ... 
Application for Exemption From Attendance at School 
Schools in the Parramatta Diocese have been informed that when families request to take their child(ren) out of school during 
term time it is necessary for them now to complete an Application for Exemption From Attendance at School form 
(PRIOR to taking your child out of school). This form can be downloaded from the school website (PARENTS/NOTES FROM 
SCHOOL/ADMINISTRATION FORMS/STUDENT ATTENDANCE). On completion, the form is to be sent to the school office 
so that a Certificate of Exemption from Attendance at School can be issued to parents. Parents are advised that when 
this certificate is issued they will need to have this with them during the period of exemption that has been granted. This 
certificate is a legal document.  All applications for leave must be sent to the office 3 weeks prior to departure. 
 
If the absence is to attend a funeral, music or ballet exam then just a note of explanation to Mrs Nettleton is 
sufficient.  Mrs Nettleton will then confirm the absence with a letter.  

Term Dates 2014  
 

Term 1 
January 28, 29, 30 Staff return and  Administer MAIs 
January 31 Years 1 to 6 Commence 
February 3 Kindergarten commence followed 
Last day Fri 11 April  
 
Term 2 Mon 28 April to Fri 27 June 
Term 3 Mon 14 July to Fri 19 September 
Term 4 Tue 7 October to Fri 19 December 
 
 
 
 
An email was sent to all parents last week giving the link to our 
website where the calendar can be accessed/viewed. 
 
Please check at the calendar regularly as when 
new dates become available they will be added. 
 
It is a good idea to add the following link to your 
favourites: 
 

GRADE CONTACT LISTS  
Thank you to all parents who have already returned 

their notes.  Monday (17th) is the last day if you 

wish your details to be added to the list. 

 

Grade Contact lists will be issued to parents who 

have nominated for their details to be included. 

Interested in playing Rugby League? 

 
Join the Baulkham Hills Brumbies. 

Registration is available at St Bernadetteôs 

Thursday the 20th of February  

from 3pm till 4pm, on bottom court.  

For further information contact Therese Younis on 

0416 111 653. 



                   

   Baulkham Hills Family   

 Day Care 
   522 Windsor Road Baulkham Hills 

   Phone: 9639 1346 or 9639 1494 

 

Trained and Accredited Educators 

Care is available for children 0 ï 12 years 

Small Group Setting 

Early Years Learning Framework 

Childcare Benefit and 50% Child Care Rebate 

Before and After School Care available. 

Our Educators currently have vacancies available in all 

of the Hills Area. 

For further information please contact us on 9639 1346 
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